

To: Members of the General Committee

From: Jasbir Raina, Chief Administrative Officer

Meeting Date: October 28, 2024

Report: Physician Recruitment and Retention Report, Report

CAOGR24-006

# Subject

A report to provide an update on the City of Peterborough's actions taken regarding Physician Recruitment and Retention in the last six months.

#### Recommendation

That Council approve the recommendation outlined in Report CAOGR24-006 dated October 28, 2024 of the Chief Administrative Officer as follows:

That the Physician Recruitment and Retention presentation be received for information

### **Executive Summary**

- The Physician Recruitment and Retention presentation to General Committee on October 28, 2024 is intended to summarize key actions taken over the past six months since Council directed staff to take a new approach.
- The actions taken are part of the pilot program approved by Council until December 31, 2025.

## **Strategic Plan**

Strategic Pillar: Community & Well-being

Strategic Initiative: Physician Recruitment

Implementing a dynamic, multi-pronged approach as a pilot program is attempting to enhance physician recruitment and retention in Peterborough.

# **Budget and Financial Implications**

There are no anticipated budget and financial implications for this report.

Submitted by,

Jasbir Raina Chief Administrative Officer

#### **Contact Name:**

Sarah McDougall Perrin Advisor, Government Relations Phone: 705-742-7777 Ext. 1809

Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755

E-Mail: smcdougallperrin@peterborough.ca